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We started 2019 ministering in Yuma, AZ at the Del Pueblo RV Park. Friends: Mike & Barbara West, Bill & Lois Crow, and 
Ron & Joan Keller came and helped us for much of the season. What a blessing they were. We did not know how many 
would come but by the end of March we had averaged in the 80’s and 90’s. The clubhouse we use is also used for 
Saturday night events. Here was a Cowboy event (with jail and saloon).  I had to adapt to the situation so we just sang, 
“He Set Me Free” and “Fill My Cup Lord,” and preached Christ!  Preaching, hospital visitation, a funeral, and lots of 

fellowship is what we did!  We plan to return later this year and see what else 
God will do.  Pray that God will draw people to Jesus!  Other friends, the Biblers 
and Vander Schaafs from CA visited us. Great folks! 

The Bible study on Tuesday was held in the “Card Room!” We went from 14 last 
year to 28 this year and need a new room.  God answers prayer! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WOW, half of 2019 is almost over, and I’m still thinking about a new year.  God has been so good to us this year -- lives 
changed, bodies healed, visions given and the supernatural presence of God.  YOU are making a difference across the 
nation in reaching the Second Half Generations!  Your prayers and support help to keep us going.  We want to share in 
pictures about the first half, and need your prayers for the Second Half.  THANK YOU for your sacrifices to this ministry! 

 

 

 

Our annual Camp Meeting at the Lake of the 
Ozarks was great with numerous healings 
and a supernatural presence of the Lord. 
Our theme, “Old Time Camp Meeting” 
complete with some dress from yesteryear 
was graced with God’s power and presence. 
Can’t wait until next year. Plan to join us 
May 14-16th  2020!

 

 

Most of you have heard of the historic flooding on the 
Arkansas River. We helped sandbag one house (our house is 
fine). The water was out by the BIG tree. The   next day the 
water had come up around the house.    Pray for those 
impacted.                                                                                                       
A Pentecostal church almost submerged near Ft. Smith, AR                                                                          

              

                 

                            

   

 

   

 

Recently we had 
a service in Lee’s 
Summit, MO. 
Tornado sirens 
sounded, and we 
took the service 
into a hallway 
and kept singing.  
“Keep Me Safe 
Until the Storm 
Passes By.”  God 
did!  Hallelujah! 

 

For the rest of this 
year, we will be 
attending General 
Council, speaking in 
Georgia, then 
leading two bus 
groups and spending 
some time with 
Judy’s 96 year old 
mother and our 
daughter’s family.  
More information 
on our website. 
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